
 
 
 

 

 

  

 
Request for information under the Freedom of Information Act – 2021.981 
Released – 21 October 2021 
 
Thank you for your email received 20 October 2021 requesting information regarding insourcing 
and outsourcing. 
 
Please find detailed below a summary of your request, together with our response. 
 
Summary of your original request:  
• Do you insource clinical services and if so, which ones? 
• Do you have any current contracts in place with a company for these insourced services, 
and if so which services? 
• How much have you spent on insourcing clinical services per annum for the past 3 
years? 
• Do you outsource clinical services and if so, which ones? 
• Do you have any current contracts in place with a company for these outsourced 
services, and if so which services? 
• How much have you spent on outsourcing clinical services per annum for the past 3 
years? 
 
This is not something that the Kent Community Health NHS Foundation Trust does; therefore we 
do not hold any information pertinent to your request. 


